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THAMES DITTON CRICKET CLUB

Founded: 1833


President: St.John Farley
Clubhouse and Ground: Giggs Hill Green, Thames Ditton, Surrey. 
Telephone: 020 8616 3470 (Match days only)

2020 Autumn Annual General Meeting
Minutes from Thursday 17th November 2020, 7.30pm at the Clubhouse and via video conference

Present:

Club Officers: 

President: St.John Farley (SF)
Chairman: Pat Kennedy (PK) 
Honorary Secretary: Geoff Dryden (GD)
Honorary Treasurer: Geoff Opie 
1st Team Captain: Chris Dixon 
Colts Manager: Jonathan Sealy (JS)
Colts Deputy Manager: Jon Buckley 
Fixtures Secretary: Oliver Park 

Bar Manager: Mike Dixon
Trustees:
Edwin Glasgow (EG)
13 other Club Members:

David Morgan, Francois Piriou , Liam McAndrew, Andy Jones (AJ), Nad Ahmed, Andy Cassie, Steve Chalk, Ian Rotsey(IR), Justin Pretorius, Mak Gill, Richard Murray(RM), Matt Smith, Andy Lessiter.
Open the Meeting:

GD opened the AGM and thanked Club members who had attended in person or online in the challenging circumstances.
Apologies for Absence: 

Apologies received from Jilesh Patel and Richard Spiler.
Minutes of the previous meeting: 

The minutes of the 2019 Autumn AGM were circulated in advance of the meeting and agreed as a true and accurate record. This was proposed by Edwin Glasgow, seconded by Pat Kennedy, and accepted by the AGM.
Matters Arising: 

None
Address from the Chairman:

PK provided an update on the 2020 across the Club, noting a significant number of effects of the COVID pandemic, including not being able to hold the end of season ball, no income from sponsorship opportunities, and the loss of the start of the season. Certain adjustments had to be made around the playing conditions and the use of the Clubhouse, and PK thanked Andy Jones for his assistance obtaining sanitising equipment and products, and Chaz Dixon for the implementation and management of the Pavilion to be compliant with conditions for use. Despite all constraints and difficulties a huge amount for cricket matches and training was provided for members in the second half of the season.

PK also provided a brief update of the Club’s financial situation, and ongoing investment in facilities including £7.5k spent on improving and maintaining pitches, £1.8k on repairs to the outfield, new radiators, fridges and glasswasher in the Clubhouse, and a new Club sign on the front of the building.
Address from the Colts’ Manager
JS explained the measures that had been taken to adapt to the emerging rules guidance from the Government and ECB to facilitate a successful season of matches and training for Colts in all age groups from Under 8s upwards which was extended into August to meet demand. There are now two sides out for each age group, and two girls’ sides, with the expectation to have ages 5-17 teams in 2021.

In order to ensure the Club had sufficient operating funds, Colts parents were contacted in the early stages of the lockdown when plans for the season going ahead were unknown to offer a discount of 20% on 2021 subscription, if 2020 membership fees that had been paid were left with the Club. This proposal was accepted by around 95% of the Colts membership.

As the extended season has gone ahead there has naturally been a need to book more pitches and coaching. Whilst this has proved very successful from a playing perspective the 20% reduction next season will restrict the funds available for further development, although it is hoped this will be partially offset by the new club shop which is up and running online
JS extended his thanks to all the professional and parent coaches at the Club this season, to Fiona Rasenberg, Karen Relfe-Dacey, Gavin Stern and especially Jon Buckley for all their assistance with the Colts, and to the Colts themselves in a highly unusual and challenging season.
EG offered this thanks to JS on behalf of the Trustees for what had been achieved in a near impossible year, and for the connection that had been forged with the village and community as a result.
Election of Club Officers:
A vote to determine the nomination for Club Captain from the playing membership had been held in advance of the meeting, following which Justin Pretorius stood as the unopposed nomination.

The following nominations for Club officers were received and duly elected unopposed by the AGM, proposed by Mike Dixon and seconded by Andy Jones.

Chairman: Patrick Kennedy


Hon. Treasurer: Geoff Opie
Hon. Secretary: Geoff Dryden


Club Captain: Justin Pretorius
Sat 1st XI Captain: Chris Dixon


Head of Colts: Jonathan Sealy
Child Welfare Officer: Karen Relfe Dacey
The following non-elected officers were appointed.
Fixture Secretary: Oliver Park 


Bar Manager: Mike Dixon
Social Secretary: Liam McAndrew

Website Co-ordinator: Gavin Stern 
Deputy Head of Colts: Jon Buckley 

Colts Membership Secretary: Fiona Rasenberg
 
Senior Players / Social Membership Secretary: Nic Corvi

Amenities Manager: Chaz Dixon


Ground Manager: vacant
Annual Subscriptions:

The following subscription amounts were proposed in the agenda and approved by the AGM.

Senior Players: £100 if paid by 31st March 2020, £130 from 1st April 2020.

Student Players: £50

Colts Under 5s, 6s and 7s: £100 for families with one playing child

Colts Under 8s to Under 16s: £135 for families with one playing child

£50 for each additional playing child in any age groups.

Social: £30 individual membership, £50 for couples.
JS added that the subscription fees are relatively low when compared to similar clubs in the area, and that may need to be reconsidered in fuure years as operating costs increase.

AJ asked if match fees had been considered for the Colts. JS said some discussion had been had with parents and the idea proved unpopular compared to an ‘all in rate’.
Any Other Business:

IR asked if any formal financial update with accounts would be made available. GD explained this is done at the Spring AGM due to the Club’s financial year end being 31st December, although the intention was to change the rules at the next one to move that to 30th September, so that all business can be dealt with in a single AGM.

JP advised he would be in contact with players to let them know about his plans to come for training and the 2021 season. 

SF thanked GD for organising the online meeting to enable a greater attendance in the conditions.

RM thanked everyone at the Club for making a successful season from what was available and holding the AGM in the circumstances

MD & SF wished all member a safe and merry Christmas 
Meeting Closed: 
8.45 pm

